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PRIVATE AND CONFIDENTIAL 
 

 
 
By Email 
 

 
 
Our ref: 
 
Date:  14 March 2024   
 
 

 
Dear  
 
I refer to your e-mail of 26/02/24 in which you requested the following information: 
Under the terms of the Freedom of Information act I am writing to you seeking 
the following information:- 

1.  

2.  

3. Details of the salary and rewards package paid to the Chief Executive 
and Directors 

4. of your organisation? 

5.  

6.  

7.  

8. Details of the amount paid to each in expenses over each of the last 5 
years - please 

9. what these were paid for. 

10.  

11.  

12.  

13. Details of the amount collectively paid in by your organisation to the 
pension pots 

14. of these senior officers in each of the last five years. 

15.  
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Please note, I am not asking for the names of individuals but would 
appreciate all data provided by designation.  

I look forward to hearing from you in due course. 
 
This request will be managed by The King’s and Lord Treasurer’s Rembrancer 
(KLTR) under the Freedom of Information Act (Scotland) 2002 (FOISA). 
 
I am able to provide you with the following information in relation to your queries. 
 
3. The details of the salary and rewards package paid to our chief executive is 
available here in our annual report and accounts. The King’s and Lord Treasurer’s 
Remembrancer is a Non-Ministerial office holder in the Scottish Administration. A 
recharge is made to reflect their time associated with this role as the King’s and 
Lord Treasurer’s Remembrancer. The details of this recharge is available from the 
KLTR Disclosure of their remuneration is included within COPFS Annual Report’s 
and Accounts here. 
 
13. The pensions contributions made by KLTR into the pensions of our chief 
executive are as follows: 
2018-2019 15,336.51 
2019-2020 19,849.46 
2020-2021 21,540.63 
2021-2022 23,239.59 
2022-2023 24,371.50 
 
In response to your query numbered 8, an exemption under section 38(1)(b) of 
FOISA (personal information) applies to the information requested because it is 
personal data of a third party.  
 
If you are dissatisfied with the KLTR response to your FOI request, you have the 
right to ask us to review it. Your review request should be made within 40 working 
days of receipt of this letter; please e-mail enquiries@kltr.gov.uk and we will reply 
within 20 working days of receipt. 
 
The review will be undertaken by a member of the KLTR FOI team who was not 
involved in the original consideration of your request. 
 
Under section 47(1) of FOISA if the KLTR position is unchanged following a review 
you have the right to appeal to the Scottish Information Commissioner within six 
months of receiving the review. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Ciaran O’Sullivan 
Policy, Communications  
and Stakeholder Relations 
KLTR 
 




